	P & C	Meeting 26 th May 2016
1.	Meeting Opened	9:50am
2.	Present	Natalie Dennis, Stella MacKay, Sue Johnson, Jess Turbett, Jo Whyatt, Megan Gooch, Jennie Briotti, Sharron Henke
3.	Apologies	None
4.	Confirmation of previous minutes	Jennie passed the minutes. Megan seconded.
5.	Business Arising	The Mothers Day raffle raised \$339.00. The NACC lunch fundraiser didn't do so well as only a few families attended but we were still paid for a certain number of people. Phone Books- Stella would like to aim to have the book complete in a month time. Jess will help alongside Stella to organize old and new addresses.
6.	Correspondence In	Jurien Bay District High School inviting us for Country Week. We decided no. Application for Teaching Awards. WACSSO invoice. Shire Community GrantNatalie is trying for a Cyber Safety talk for Students and the wider Community. Shire Sporting Grant.
7.	Correspondence Out	None
8.	Treasurers Report	Balance is around \$3,072.58 Still need to fundraise roughly \$1000.00 for this years expenses/contributions. 28 out of 48 students are paid for Student School Insurance. Stella will send a reminder to families that have not paid in case there are more who want to cover their children. \$9.00 per student. The \$1000 towards Nature Play area in the school will not be needed therefore may be used towards the grant for Cyber Safety and Performing Arts.
9.	General Business	Natalie has applied for a grant to do tree planting with the Coastal Care Group in which P&C could cater, towards fundraising. This would be held Friday 29 th July. Will look into this as the date gets closer. Student Insurance will be added on the same page as School Contribution and Charges. Next fundraiser will be a Sausage Sizzle and Cake Stall on 5 th June Sunday morning. Meet at 7:30 and aim to start around 7:45-8:00am. Money fundraised will go towards Senior school camp as we are donating \$1000.00 towards it. Fathers Day raffle we will start looking into a registered raffle that runs over a few months. Ideas are fishing charter for 2 people or a coffee machine. Sue said the P&C were invited at Gin Gin to be part of their Auction/ fundraiser. The committee have decided not to be part of this due to lack of time to organize anything.
10	. Next Meeting	Next Term (term3)
	. Meeting Closed	10:45am
		1

	Finance Report 26th May 2016					
Bank Balance as at 26/5/2016		\$	3,072.58			
PLUS	Deposit to be Banked	\$	525.00			
LESS	Unpresented Chq's	\$	-			
		2				
Current Bank Balance				\$ 3,597.58		
Financial P	review					
	Outstanding Invoices					
	NAAC	\$	88.00	\$ 88.00		
	Expected Expenses				4	
March	Cervantes PS Donation	\$	(2,000.00)			
May	WACSSO	\$	(330.00)			
July	School Camp Mature-Play	\$	(1,000.00) (1,000.00)			
Dec	Book Awards	\$	(200.00)			
Dec	Graduation Dinner 6 x \$35	\$	(210.00)	\$ (4,740.00)		
	Predicted Balance of Account				\$ (1,054.42)	
Financial N						
	J Briotti					
	S. Johnson					
	S. Henke					
	S. Makay					

Principal Report

P&C Meeting 26/5/2016

We started Term 2 by participating in the community ANZAC service. I was very proud of the students' efforts and very happy to receive many positive reflections on the service and their involvement.

There has been (with still some to come) several opportunities for the students outside of the classroom:

- Author Visit
- Clontarf visitors
- · Historical Society members worked with each class
- Constable Care puppet show
- Play
- · Camp Quality puppet show
- Winter Carnival (Yr 4-6)
- Science Camp (Yr 4-6)
- Cross Country

NAPLAN week for year 3 and 5 students was uneventful with the students encouraged to have a go and do their best.

The 2015 School Report is available online on the school Website and I have printed off several copies and left them at the front desk for those who are interested.

Student Reports are in the process of being written and will be sent home in the last week of term along with portfolios. For parents of students in the Middle Class, Rhiannon recorded her thoughts and grades before she left so the reports will be a combination of both Rhiannon's and Rochelle's marking.

Cervantes Primary School is only delegated 2 days of School Psychologist service each term. It is vital that we utilise this resource efficiently. Priority is given to students who demonstrate great difficulties in their learning or have higher behaviour needs. I would like to point out that a student can only be referred if the school sees a need and after other programs and strategies have been implemented at a class and school level. If parents are concerned about their child's social and emotional well-being I suggest you see the family doctor and discuss a referral for support through them.

Parenting WA has offered to run courses in Cervantes. I will be placing the information in the next newsletter and I encourage any parents who are interested in participating to return the expression of interest that will be in next week's newsletter.

I will be taking a week of Long Service Leave on the last week of term and Mrs Knowles will be in charge.